Bronte Precinct Minutes

Monday 10th. April 2006
Bronte Public School

SUMMARY OF MOTIONS:-
1: Bronte Precinct requests that the Bronte beach Park by-laws as stated on the signs
be effectively enforced by the Council at all times.
- sent to Bobbie Cairns Ranger Manager

2:Bronte Precinct that Council investigate that Read St. is closed 
at one end due to it being very narrow and being used more often as a cut through/short cut.
- Sent to D Joannides, Divisional Manager Technical Services
RESPONSE:- Council for a number of years now, has not closed roads because of the impact on adjoining roads. We implement traffic calming measures or safety measures.

3: The Acoustic engineer who will certify the Sydney Clinic Murray St Bronte upon completion of the clinic's ventilation and air conditioning work to be an independent acoustic engineer either being a member of Australian Acoustical Society (AAS) or the acoustical testing/certifying to be sanctioned by the AAS. As a minimum the acoustical testing should be done at the time when all fans and compressors in the clinics ventilation and air conditioning system are forced to and actually do run (i.e. all respective motors running -not just systems/units switched on). The noise level readings should be made also at representative sample of household rooms (just inside -next to open windows); the sample will be proposed and agreed by the Bronte Precinct. The clinic acoustical certification report should be made public.

- Sent to P Brennan Director Planning & M Featherstone Building Regulation & Compliance



Meeting opened at: 7pm.
Councillors in attendance: Ingrid Strewe, George Copeland.
Council Representative: Nicole Stevens
Convenor: Alma Jarvis

Apologies: Carlu Carter, Const Fiona O’Brien, and Cr. Richard Davidson.
Confirmation of the Minutes of the previous meeting.
Accepted: Patricia Macrae Seconded: Paula Masselos

Matters Arising:
February motions 1,2,3 and 4 -----No replies from Council.
Michael Donnan thanked Council for it’s prompt response to complaints re.the illegal removal of shrubbery and parking in Tamarama Park.

Correspondence:
Information re. Land Tax ---- Mike Danzey.
Local Villages DCP Consultation Sessions---- times and venues.
The Convenor vacated the chair at 7.20pm

2006 Annual General Meeting
Agenda:
1) Annual General meeting
2/) Councillors Questions and Updates.
3) Bronte Park enforcement of by-laws
4) Reports: -
a/ Traffic
b/ Development and Building
5) General Business

1) Nicole Stevens, Community Liaison Co-ordinator , in the chair.
Nominations were called for Precinct representatives and as a result the following positions were filled.
Convenors: Jean O’Regan and Alma Jarvis
Development and Building Application Reps: Paula Masselos and Alan Nerwich.
Traffic Rep.:JeanO’Regan
Environment and Compliance Rep: Jan Raynor

Jean O’Regan took the chair and proceeded with the meeting
. Confirmation of the Minutes of the 2005 Annual General Meeting
Accepted: Jean O’Regan Seconded: Alma Jarvis

2) Questions and Answers--- Councillors
Q: Why are traffic infringements being enforced so strongly?
A: This is a very big problem some people think enforcement is too harsh others think that it should be stronger;
Council has to make decisions on the side of safety.
Q: Could discretionary parking stickers be issued to residents?
A: Not being considered at this time.
Q: Any news on the Tamarama P.O.M
A: More consultation has taken place
Q: What is the footprint of the Kiosk, why should it be larger?
A: This matter has not been finalised
Q: Why has no consultation taken place re. bush care shed?
A: All users are being considered.

3) Bronte Beach Park enforcement of by-laws
There seems to be a lack of enforcement of by-laws in the park.
Eg. Dogs not on leashes
Ball games by groups.
Lighting of barbecues in unauthorised area
Motion: 
Bronte Precinct requests that the Bronte beach Park by-laws as stated on the signs
be effectively enforced by the Council at all times.
Proposer: Jan Raynor Seconder:Paula Masselos

4) Reports:
a) Development and Building: an initial draft outline was presented for consideration
by a DA working group. The built environment and how it is managed is important to our area so comments were called for on this document.
Retrospective DA’s seem to be increasing.
Plans should be more specific.
b) Traffic: 
Residents complain re parking in Belgrave Street and Birrell Lane, this parking causes residents to drive on the wrong side of the road, could more "No Standing" signs be erected.
Complaint regarding 11 Hewlett Street. Occupant insists on parking across public footpath even though he has a garage. Could rangers visit resident and inform him parking across driveway is illegal, especially as he is so close to Bronte Public School.
Murray Street, residents complain of excessive speed, especially passed the school and wish a police patrol and offenders booked.

Bayview Street. Replace "No Stopping" signs and ranger to inform the workmen at the building site at number 4 not to park on nature strip and to stop knocking down the "No Stopping” sign out side of number 4 Bayview Street. Replace "No Stopping" signs on the corner of Bayview Street, outside number 11.
Give way signs to be placed at the lane way that runs parrralell to Dickson Street, between Hewlett Street and Read Street. Lane does not have a name. People are using this lane to avoid Dickson Street but are not giving way to traffic already on Hewlett Street.

(Response from D. Joannides, Manager Technical Services Waverley Council:- I have repeatedly sent requests for the re-installation of the "No Stopping" signs in Bayview Street. They seem to disappear as soon as they are installed (most likely by the building site). I shall organise the marking of a yellow "No Stopping" line.)


A motion was put to have Read Street made one way due to excess speeding in a narrow street.
Motion: 
Bronte Precinct that Council investigate that Read St. is closed 
at one end due to it being very narrow and being used more often as a cut through/short cut.
Proposer: Jackie D’Arcy Seconder: Marcus D’Arcy

5) General Business:
5-1 Mathew Iorfino thanked council for implementing a sign in Murray St. near school.
5-2 Rubbish trucks speeding in Murray St. are a problem.
5-3 Cleanliness of area?? Much concern was expressed that our Municipality is looking shabby
some trouble spots mentioned
NW Miramar and Hewlett st.
Dickson St.south bottom of steps
Bus Stop at Bronte School.
Birrel St. at Cross St
Cr. Strewe said that rubbish dumping had become more copious
Collected in February 2005 46 tons 
Collected in February 2006 107 tons
5-4 Sydney Clinic Update
There has been minimal improvement re. the problems with the Sydney Clinic despite many pleas by neighbours.
Motion 
The Acoustic engineer who will certify the Sydney Clinic Murray St Bronte upon completion of the clinic's ventilation and air conditioning work to be an independent acoustic engineer either being a member of Australian Acoustical Society (AAS) or the acoustical testing/certifying to be sanctioned by the AAS. As a minimum the acoustical testing should be done at the time when all fans and compressors in the clinics ventilation and air conditioning system are forced to and actually do run (i.e. all respective motors running -not just systems/units switched on). The noise level readings should be made also at representative sample of household rooms (just inside -next to open windows); the sample will be proposed and agreed by the Bronte Precinct. The clinic acoustical certification report should be made public. 

Proposer: Jan Raynor Seconder:Patricia Macrae
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